Monday, July 20, 1998














TO ALL WATER UTILITIES











Gentlemen:





It has come to our attention that an increasing number of advice letter filings for contiguous extensions of service area, under the provisions of General Order (GO) 96-A, are being received without adequate supportive information.  We would like to remind you of the need to submit this information.  





All filings for contiguous extension of service area should, in addition to the specific material required by GO 96-A, include the following information:





A statement confirming that a copy of the filing has been sent to the Local Agency Formation Commission,  





Documentation demonstrating that the project for which the service area is being extended has at least preliminary approval of the local permitting agency,  





Documentation, normally in the form of a letter, from the local fire protection entity having jurisdiction that it is satisfied with the water supply capability of the system planned for the new area,  





A fully completed and executed water supply questionnaire (not required of utilities holding a categorical exemption by the Commission), and  





In the event the service area extension will include land for which the owner has not requested service, documentation that the owner has been informed that the property is being included in the utility’s  service area.  





The need for this information results from the request of Association of Local Agency Formation Commissions; the Commission’s policy of limiting service area extensions to the lands for which specific requests for service have been received; the need for assured fire flows in conformance with local requirements; the Commission’s responsibility of certifying to the Department of Real Estate that a subdivision receiving service from a regulated utility has an adequate water supply; and the due-process requirement of informing customers of actions that could affect water bills or other costs.  





We hope this information will help you in making a complete submittal when you are making an advice letter filing for service area extension to contiguous areas.  If you have any questions, feel free to call Arthur B. Jarrett in our San Francisco office at (415) 703-5991, or Daniel R. Paige in our Los Angeles office at (213) 897-4166.  





Very truly yours,











FRED L. CURRY, Chief


Water Advisory Branch


Water Division


STATE OF CALIFORNIA	PETE WILSON, Governor
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